
Conservation Commission

May 12, 2011

 MEETING MINUTES

Present:  Chair Brad Crosby, Vice Chair John Earley, Brian Mokler, Warren Lake, Mary Ahlgren, Wayne Elliott and Katy Wells; Alternate. 

Open
At 7:02pm, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes


Chair Crosby made a motion to approve the minutes of April 14, 2011, 2nd by Warren Lake all were in favor.

Lots for sale


Chair Crosby reported that the Commission has received a 2nd bid for the boundary work from Jon Martin.  The Commission will review these bids under new business.

Swain Update


Chair Crosby reported that Liz Merry provided maps for the Swain Farm property, which shows all the land within the Historical District.  Chair Crosby is in the process of completing additional paperwork for the Belknap County Conservation District and he will be contacting Lisa Rixen.  Mary stated that the feedback from the town meeting was the residents are interested in keeping the farms in town.  Jon Martin commented that the commission could obtain maps from the society for the protection of land, for the conservation easements in Sanbornton.  Chair Crosby stated the society would also be a good candidate for the “back up” agency for the swain conservation easement process.  


Dion property update

The commission reviewed the letter discussed and referenced in the 4/14/11 minutes, from the Dion’s bank.  Chair Crosby will check with Steve Ober to see if he has sent this letter back to the Dion’s and if not, obtain it and get it to the Dion’s.


Earth Day


Katy reported that the May 7, 2011 Earth day was not as successful as last year.  May factors played into the difficulties that occurred, such as the date moved and the weather, etc.  Katy reported that she was keeping track of all the additional efforts made through the commission as well as received a report from Sant Bani.  This information will all be reported to NH the Beautiful.  Katy suggested that a possible fall roadside clean up be scheduled.

Willett offer


The commission discussed the ongoing conversations with the Willetts, Cutillo’s and what Steve Ober was trying to accomplish.  Chair Crosby will contact Steve to see where he left off and possibly work with another member of the commission (John Earley) to get this project moving.  

New Business


Science Center pass- Mary called the Library to see if we could get some information as to how many people signed out this pass to decide if it would be feasible for the commission to purchase this again and donate it to the Library.  It was reported that 19 people signed out the pass, which does make it beneficial to the townspeople.  Therefore, Wayne Elliott made a motion to purchase the two passes again this year and donate them to the Sanbornton Library for use by the townspeople, 2nd by John Earley all were in favor.  It was further discussed that a report from the library would be helpful to determine the usage in the future rather than calling them for the information.


Katy Wells suggested that the commission improve the communication between its members, the activities that all of the members do in and out of meetings.  Katy stated that members are volunteers and in and out of town and the commission needs better communications of the current and upcoming activities as the commission moves forward with the easements and other ventures up and coming.  The commission is and has been working very hard to acquire the conservation easements and these are legal endeavors and there is no room for error and there needs to be more “exact” in the processes in the progression of our work efforts as a commission.


The commission reviewed the lots that were approved on the warrant a last night’s town meeting.  The commission noticed there was a difference between our minutes where we recommend the lots for sale and the warrant article approved.  The commission will continue to make recommendations to the selectmen to bring additional town lots back to the tax rolls.



The commission members reviewed the two bids for the boundary line work of the town owned lots from BH Keith and Jon Martin.  After discussion, Warren Lake made a motion to award the contract to Jon Martin, Martin Forestry Consulting for the forestry maintenance work of town owed land, 2nd by Mary Ahlgren all were in favor.

Correspondence
UNH Co-op extension is offering a workshop in September and it is an all weekend program, working for wildlife.

Adjourn


At 8:50pm, Mary Ahlgren made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Warren Lake all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted

Katy Wells; Secretary and Alternate Member


